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Dear brothers and sisters, 	 August 2025

I greet you in the precious love of our Lord Jesus Christ.

Thank you for supporting us both through your prayers and finances.  My family and I rejoice 
that we can minister together  in the service of our Lord Jesus Christ. 

We typically travel every two months to fellowships in the Amazon and to conventions every 
four months along the Napo River. I ask for your prayers for the pastors and leaders of the 
Amazon and the Napo River.  This time, however, due to my health, I cannot travel with the 
group. I ask you to pray for my health.  Pray also for Pastor Michel and the entire group that 
will travel on the missionary tour. May this trip be a great blessing for the people of Rumitumi.

Beloved brothers and sisters, I ask for your prayers for Indiana, Peru. We held the EBDV with 
Brother James Loft on July 29-August 6. We are very grateful to God for his visit and for the 
workshops we had with our children and adolescents from the Church of Indiana.

My brothers, we need a piece of land to build a suitable place for our children’s ministry. 
We plan to build a separate classroom for the children, so they can be fed spiritually and 
physically. This project will cost $8,000, as land is very expensive now. 

I ask for your prayers for each trip we make through the Amazon.  The fuel for each trip costs 
$300.

I ask you for your prayers for the spiritual growth of the new believers.

Pray, also, for the marriages and for each family, both in the Amazon and the Napo River.  

Pray for my children. They did not finish their university studies because we did not have 
financial resources. They had to go out to work outside the city. 

I ask for your prayers for my daughter Esther. She is 
studying in the Biblical Seminary of The Amazon.

May God bless each and every one of you, my brothers and 
sisters. A big hug and greetings from afar.

Your faithful servant,

Carlos Rubio and Family
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